
Greetings from the [Name] Family! 

A month ago when we were finishing Term II no one would have expected that in a few 
days’ time we would find ourselves in this current lockdown situation. 

As many workplaces (including schools) are locked down at the moment, we should not 
give up hope. Even though we are far apart from each other we are still very close. 

At this moment in time, the safety and protection of those most medically vulnerable in 
our communities has been imposed upon us. Whilst in this isolation however, we should 
not assume that we are alone or that this is a lost opportunity. Looking back I still consider 
our school community blessed in many ways. Over the last two terms, we have been able 
to run our classes smoothly and without any distractions. Our students have learnt new 
Polish words, made new friends and expanded their knowledge of not only the Polish    
language but also Polish 
culture and traditions.       
As much as we find our  
current circumstances hard 
and difficult we should also 
take time that would allow 
us to reconnect with our 
loved ones.                          
As we endeavour to live 
and work during lockdown, 
it is essential that we keep 
focused. There will be    
opportunities and need for 
work and leisure as much 
now as at any other time.    
I would like to emphasise 
once again that we may be 
isolated but are never 
alone. 

Please feel free to contact 
either me or your class 
teacher if there is anything that 

you think we might be able to do to assist you. In the next week or so using our WHATSAPP groups for each class level, your children 
will be receiving your weekly class work. We strongly encourage you dear parents to find time to go over given work with your     
children. 

Once again, a very big thank you to the staff, students and parents for your flexibility and ongoing support during these difficult 
times.  
Bernadeta Kawa 
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IMPORTANT DATES 
IN TERM 3 

 01/08 77 Anniversary of the 
Warsaw Uprising 

 01/09  82 Anniversary of the 
Outbreak of the WW II 

 05/09  Father’s Day                

 11/09  Last Saturday of     
Term 3 



On behalf of the Board of the 

NSW Polish Teachers' Association, 

I encourage you to take part in 

their next competition. 

We sincerely hope that our 

beloved and talented students  

will take part in it. 

 

Moreover, we kindly ask you to 

popularize this competition 

among your family members, 

friends, former students and 

former teachers. 

 

 

As always 

we 

encourage 

you to buy 

fresh 

    Thank you to 

our beloved mothers,  for their help in 

selling these delicacies. 

Father’s Day 

On Sunday, September 5, we will celebrate 

Father’s and Grandfather’s Day in Australia.      

As of today, due to the constantly changing 

situation regarding COVID-19, we are not able to 

provide you with accurate information whether 

the assembly in our school will take place or not. We wish to extend our 

warm wishes to all of our beloved Dads and Granddads. Let the love, 

support and grateful hearts of your children and grandchildren be the 

most beautiful gift for you on this day and every day of the year! 



  Mobile: 04139413982 ;                                  
Class 4, 5 & 6   Email: bmagolan@hotmail.com 

 Mobile: 0416431344 ;                     
Class 2 & 3   Email: margaretjj60@hotmail.com 

               Mobile: 0431267748 ;                                
Preschool, Group A               Email: eluniapurchala@hotmail.com 

Mobile: 0416934688                                            
Preschool, Group B                    Email: ewelina_84@hotmail.com 

  Mobile: 0434968575 ;                                 
Kindergarten & Year 1  Email: bkawa_36@hotmail.com 

  Mobile: 0422060790 ;                                  
Teacher’s Aide   Email: mlyzczarz@gmail.com 

  Mobile: 0432158033 ;                                  
Teacher’s Aide   Email: ulaula1177@hotmail.com 

We will accept applications 

for the issue or renewal of   

student/teacher ID’s card. 

The ID entitles students or 

teachers from our school to 

discounted transport in Po-

land as well as discounts on 

entry tickets to museums and parks. If you are planning a trip to 

Poland and are  interested, please contact me or your child's 

teacher. Do not miss this opportunity! 

If you need a professional optometrist, with a good 

knowledge of the Polish language, I strongly urge you to 

visit the office of Mr Mark Pochanke. The tests are "BULK 

BILLED". If you would like the consultations to be carried 

out in Polish please report it at the reception or over the 

phone:          
 

 

With pleasure and real joy      
I would like to inform all of 
you that at the beginning  of 
February this year our school 
was registered a  Creative 
Kids Provider. Thanks to this, 
each parent or legal guardian 
can apply for a $ 100 voucher 
for a child being a pupil of our school. At the same time,               
I would like to thank all of you who handed over the Vouchers 
in the first term. If you have any questions or concerns, please 
contact me or your child's teacher. 

As usual, I would like to ask all parents to keep the 
car park safe. Please remember; there may be chil-
dren about. As you leave the school, please remem-
ber to keep a watchful eye, 

whenever in the presence of vehicles. 

 

A student currently 

enrolled at our school has 

been diagnosed with food 

allergies. This student  is 

allergic to eggs, soy and 

nuts products. We ask  all parents to make sure that 

these product are excluded from your childrens’ 

lunchboxes. For now these are the only food 

restrictions that applie to our students. If these 

circumstances change and we will find out about any 

more allergies that affect our children we will 

immediately notify you via email. Safety of our 

children is most important. Thank you for your 

cooperation.  



On Saturday, May 1st, 
the students of the 
Macarthur Polish 
Saturday School 
proudly celebrated 
two national May 
holidays with a short 
program. The first is 
the 230th  
anniversary of the 
May 3rd Constitution, 
and the second is the 
Flag Day traditionally 
celebrated in Poland 
on May 2nd. During 
class time, children 
made white and red flags, which they then proudly waved while singing the song titled “Mazurek on    
May 3rd”.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ah! With what pride and joy we all sang "Wiwat Maj, Piekny Maj! U Polakow blogi raj!”.  

On the occasion of these beautiful May days, the entire community of the Macarthur Polish Saturday 
School dedicates this short video report to all of you, wishing that we would always be proud of our 
roots Poles and that we teach young generations of Poles in Australia to love and remember their 
homeland.  

https://youtu.be/6qdFg391KQs


On Saturday May 1st, 2021, during the Academy commemorating the 230th anniversary of 

the May 3rd Constitution, two students of our school received the Scoutmaster’s Witold 

Szupryczynski Award. For the year 2020, this award was received by Sebastian Bocian 

(Grade 5), and for 2021 - Isla Budge (Grade 4). The Academy was organised by the Polish 

Educational Society in NSW, which has been involved in shaping this beautiful, patriotic   

celebration for over 60 years. For 31 years, the Scoutmaster’s Witold Szupryczynski Award 

has been given out to children and young people of the Polish community who proudly 

affirm their Polish roots by conscientiously learning the Polish language and participating   

in various celebrations and academies promoting Poland on Australian soil. 

Congratulations to Isla and Sebastian and their proud parents and grandparents! 

Dear Isla and Sebastian! We warmly and wholeheartedly congratulate both of you on this 

very prestigious and well deserved award! You are the pride and joy of our school           

community! We wish you every success in the next years of learning Polish!  



On Saturday, May 8, students of the Macarthur Polish Saturday School as a gift for their beloved 

mothers and grandmothers prepared an extremely tasty and healthy snack, which were appetizing and 

colorful-looking sandwiches. The atmosphere in each classroom that day was very energetic and 

cheerful. Each of the children without exception, put their heart, soul and a large dose of fantasy into 

preparing that yummy sandwich for their Mum. We started with a thorough washing of those little 

hands, after which we prepared all the necessary sandwich ingredients. These included: bread, butter, 

ham, cheese, lettuce, tomatoes, cucumbers, radishes, corn and other products. Now all it needed was   

a large dose of imagination, which the students of our school certainly do not lack of, and the sandwich 

fantasies for Mums and Grandmas came out of the children’s’ hands like “spick and span”. When the 

work on preparing sandwiches for mothers and grandmothers was successfully completed, all that was 

left to do was to feed ourselves. This time the students created sandwiches for themselves and ate 

them with great appetite. How much uproar and joy there was when at the end of the day the children 

left the classroom holding in their hands a plate with a tasty looking sandwich prepared as a gift for 

their Mums and Grandmas. Throughout the school, shouts of appreciation and pride were heard 

admiring the work of little hands. Dear Mums and Grandmas - we are very happy that, together with 

your children, we have managed to make your faces smile and thus make a tiny contribution to the 

celebration of this special day :) 



Project co-financed within the framework of Polonia funds of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Poland" 

June 1 is definitely the most beautiful and joyful day of the year - a day when in a special way we realize and appreciate 

what a great joy and hope for the world our children are. Could you imagine a world without children? What would it be 

like? I definitely would not want to live in such a world. I am glad that I was raised and grew up in a country where 

“Children’s Day” was celebrated each year. It is a very special day during which we, adults looking at our own children, 

are trying to discover the child within us. 
 

On Saturday  29th of May we celebrated "Children's Day" at our school . Instead of the usual routine, students had the 

opportunity to take part in various activities organized for them by the Parent Committee. "Children's Day" project was 

co-financed within the framework of Polonia funds of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Poland. We would 

like to thank the Consul General Monika Konczyk and other employees of the Consulate General in Sydney for their 

support of this special initiative. 



Project co-financed within the framework of Polonia funds of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Poland" 

At 9:30 am, the children met Pierog Wlodek and his cookie friend - the main characters of Mrs. Ania Nassif's book titled 

“His secret powers”. These two brave, bilingual characters were played by the author of the book – Mrs. Anna Nassif and 

the actor - Mr. Michal Macioch. This interactive performance with Pierog Wlodek was very well received especially by 

our younger students, who stared with bated breath at the huge puppets visible at the stage.  

At eleven o'clock, (of course, out of nowhere) Paul the Magician appeared and entertained not only our little ones, but 

also some parents and teachers who could not refuse to meet this mysterious visitor. Paul - the Magician absolutely 

charmed, or rather I should use the word "enchanted" everyone watching his amazing, magical performance. With what 

joy did I look at the laughing and happy faces of our children?! It was joy and happiness in the purest form ... Moments 

like this give life its true meaning. After the show, both children and adults thanked the Magician for his performance 

with thunderous applause, and I allowed myself to notice that the work he is doing is one of the most joyful jobs you can 

imagine - because constant laughter and joy of children are always present while he works. 

The last part of the day the children spent playing various games and physical activities under the watchful eye of Mr. 

Michal Macioch. From 11:00 to 12:00, the school yard was full of childish uproar, laughter and shouts of joy, all mixed up 

with cheerful music. Michal began with a musical warm-up. Children were stretching and jumping and doing all other 

physical activities which, by their very nature, define being a child. Children are very often tireless in their need for 

physical activity and movement. After the warm-up, the time came for the sports competition. The participants were 

divided into two groups that rushed to the goal on the races, ran with the ball back and forth, put the ball over their 

head and between their legs and performed many other fun and happy sport activities. It was really happy, healthy and 

noisy time - just as it should be during the event such as "Children's Day". 

After this highlight of the day, it was the time for a well-deserved meal prepared by our wonderful parents. But wait a 

minute... I almost forgot to mention that at the end of the day the kids did not go home empty handed. Each of them 

was given a gift prepared by one of our mums - Mrs. Dominika Smutek - the President of the Parental Committee.  

Awww - how much fun the kids had while they were opening their packages! 

It is impossible to mention here all those people who supported me in the work on the organization of this event. 

However, I am tempted to mention and honour several people. I would very much like to thank the Consul General 

Monika Konczyk and Vice-Consul Joanna Splocharska for their help expressed through "co-financing the project" 

Children's Day". 

Thank you to Lucyna and Wieslaw Pazdzior, whose generous hearts have opened up for us once again. Thank you very 

much on behalf of myself and the whole school for delicious sausages that you fed our children, parents and us teachers 

last Saturday. There were enough sausages for everyone. None left and no one missing on them either. I regret that you 

could not see what taste and appetite that the kids had eating your sausages. Once again from the bottom of my heart.  

A HUGE THANK YOU! 

In conclusion - thank you all for everything! It is difficult to express and describe in a few clumsy words how grateful I am 

to You Dear Parents for your support and work on the preparation of this day. Let the payment be the smile and joy of 

children who have benefited from all the attractions of this special day. To sum it up I would like to quote after Pope 

John Paul II that "children are the spring of the family and society, the hope that is still flourishing and the future that 

is constantly opening". 
 

Bernadeta Kawa 



Our "Hardworking Bees" started with reading the poem "Sloneczniki i slonko". This topic was carried out due to the 
interests shown by one of our pupils. In our classes, we never forget about improving fine motor skills by performing 
various art classes. This time, the little ones were preoccupied with creating a Mother's Day card. The card was entitled 
"Sunflowers". 
As "Every child is an artist" (Pablo Picasso), our "Pszczolki" created a card similar to Van Gogh's "Sunflowers". 
The month of May is always full of very important dates, such as the May 3rd Constitution Day and the mentioned above 
Mother's Day. 
We celebrated the anniversary of the May 3rd Constitution with the preparation of the Polish flag. The red colour was 
pasted by the children with the use of red poppies, the white colour was symbolized by the White Eagle. 
The children did the assigned work listening to the words of the song titled “3rd May Mazurek”. 
Another important and beautiful celebration was Mother's Day. The youngest ones prepared their first sandwiches with 
my help! 
Suddenly, beautiful and tasty-looking sandwiches which looked like hedgehogs, mice, cats and suns appeared before our 
eyes. 
This was a great way to encourage the youngest to go on a culinary journey and introduce another topic: "Vegetables 
and fruits". Children and mothers danced to the song "Olimpics in Jarzynowo" (Smile Centre). 
An interesting idea for our "Pszczolki" to get acquainted with the aforementioned subject was the experiment: "Diversity 
Box". Carrots, apple, potato and onion were placed in a cardboard box with holes for hands. The children had to guess 
what was inside. Such a combination of sensory stimulation such as touch, sight and hearing further develops the 
cognitive skills of our pupils.  
The second term was marked by learning combined with great fun. See you soon :) Kinga Pacione 



During term two, the Preschool Group covered the following topics: 
1. "My way to school" - we talked about what we see on our way to school, eg cars, houses, trees, people etc. ... Making children aware that we 
always hold the hand of an adult. Art classes: cutting out elements of houses, trees, animals, cars and sticking them on a sheet of paper. 
2. "Good hygiene means health" - the main emphasis was on shaping everyday hygiene habits, with a particular accent on the time of the 
pandemic. Educational game using white foam - hardworking little hands (further development of fine motor skills). 
3. "National Symbols" – Polish National Emblem, Polish flag and reading the poem "Who are you? Little Pole ”. Questions like: Where is Poland 
located? - showing on the globe. Souvenirs from Poland - children were eager to help put items on the table. Pre-schoolers were asking  
questions like: What is this? 
4. "Healthy eating" - introducing the names of fruits and vegetables. A talk about why we should include fruit and vegetables in our daily diet. 
5. "Mother’s Day" - we talked about our parents, spontaneous answers to the question: "Why do you love your mum?" Art classes: cardboard 
hearts for mums (compositions made using different coloured paper). Preparing sandwiches as a surprise for mums. The children took an active 
part in tasting the previously prepared sandwiches. 
6. "Picnic in the classroom" - a blanket, plastic plates, cutlery, cups. Question for children: What do we need to pack when going to a picnic? 
7. "Children's Day" - active participation in this very well prepared celebration on the occasion of Children's Day. Further development of motor 
skills (speed, strength, jumping ability). Throwing the ball to the target and the ability to cooperate in a group - deepening social ties with peers. 
Pre-schoolers also brought their colourful costumes (building up imagination, using polite language forms and helping with changing clothes, 
developing independence). 
8. The last topic was "Gifts of Autumn". Together we looked at the posters showing this season. Paying attention to the need for wearing 
appropriate clothing during this time of the year. Warm hats, shoes, sweaters and jackets. Art classes: creating a collage of autumn leaves. 
Every Saturday we start classes with "News". Pre-schoolers bring something special to school and try to tell everyone about what they brought. 
Then they answer questions asked by other children. 
At the end of the second term, a new student joined our class. We cordially welcome Maksymilian and his family to our school community. 
 

Elżbieta Purchała  



We started term 
two introducing 
the letter "T" to 
the students 
based on the 
poem by Jan 
Brzechwa 
entitled "Tiger". 
The children 
were 
enthusiastically 
learning a new, 
happy poem that 
we continued to 
rehearse over the 
next few 
Saturdays. 
Another topic 
was related to 
the celebrations 
of the 230th 
anniversary of 
the May 3rd 
Constitution. 
During the 
lesson, students 
were introduced 
to the legend of 
"Lech, Czech and 
Rus", which 
explains why our 
national colours 
are white and red. We made Polish flags and together we learned the poem by Czesław Janczarski, "Colors of the our country". At the end of the 
day, students from the entire school took part in a short academy dedicated to the anniversary of celebrating the Constitution of May 3rd. 
The next letter introduced to students was the letter "K". During the class, the children learned the words starting with the letter "K", including: 
kot-cat, kura- hen, krowa-cow, koń-horse, kaczka-duck, kogut-rooster and koza-goat. We imitated the sounds of animals and made cat masks. 
The children had lots of fun trying to recognise each other, which was not a simple task because suddenly instead of 18 boys and girls we had 18 
identical looking cats in the classroom. 
After the letter "K" it was time for another enchanted letter, which this time was the letter "Y". This letter is sometimes a little difficult for 
children, especially when it comes to pronunciation, but for a great team like our wonderful students from the combined "0-1" class nothing is 
impossible! During the class, the students learned that despite the fact that in the Polish language there are no words beginning with the letter 
"y", it can very often be found at the end or in the middle of many words. We spoke and pronounced words like: domy-houses, buty- shoes, 
tygrysy-tigers, oczy-eyes, uszy-ears, nosy-noses, sklepy-shops, etc ... 
During the next class, the children made a delicious surprise for their mothers and grandmothers, which were extremely attractive-looking 
sandwiches. Of course, we have also not forgotten about our little bellies, which were previously well fed. We combined the production of 
sandwiches with further development of the vocabulary with words such as: chleb-bread, masło-butter, pomidor-tomato, ogórek-cucumber, 
szynka-ham, ser-cheese, etc… 
During the course of term two, the children also learned the letters "ę" and "r". During each class, without exception, we sang the songs 
"Jesienna orkiestra" and "Zima" together. Children truly enjoy our singing time. Every Saturday we spend the last half hour of class reading   
books from the "Franklin" series. The text is always read in Polish, and then, due to the large number of non-Polish-speaking children, it is 
summarised in English. Every year, I am amazed by the attention with which children listen to the content of the books they hear. Dear Parents 
and Grandparents, I encourage you to read to your children books appropriate to their age and cognitive abilities. Reading for a few minutes a 
day can really do wonders! 
With all my heart I thank you dear parents and grandparents for your support and cooperation in term 2.  
 

Bernadeta Kawa / Urszula Kościańska 



Hello to all parents and grandparents of class 2/3 
  
 

Time is running fast and the second term of the school year is already behind us. 
During term two, students learned the following double sounds: "sz" and "cz". Introducing these  
double signs was based on words such as "szalik (scarf)" and "czapka (hat)". A talk with students     
about the behaviour and preparations of various animals for the upcoming winter. 
Familiarising children with a wide range of winter sports using educational posters. 
 

Introducing the first softening "ć" and "ci" based on the words "ćma (moth)" and "babcia (grandma)". 
We learned how to write a letter to grandma and how to address an envelope. 
 

We celebrated the 230th anniversary of the May 3rd Constitution. The children learned about the 
meaning of the following words: constitution, flag, national emblem and national anthem.                      
We memorised the words of Mazurek Dabrowski. 
 

On the occasion of Mother's and Grandma's Day, the children prepared beautiful greeting cards and 
prepared delicious sandwiches. The students' statements about their mothers and grandmothers were 
extremely touching and very warm. 
 

Dear Parents and Grandparents, I congratulate you on wonderful children. See you in term three :) 
 
 

 Małgosia Jagodzińska 
 
 



Term two passed unexpectedly quickly. 
During term two, we celebrated several important dates: the 230th Anniversary of the 
May 3rd Constitution, Mother's Day and Children's Day. Students from grades 4-6 took  
an active part in all these celebrations. 
During the lessons, we talked about how we travelled in the past and how we travel 
today. 
We got to know the means of land, water and air transport. We learned what is the best 
way to get to another city or country. 
Using a map we travelled around Poland, we got to know interesting cities and their 
stories. 
The enormous commitment of the students was evident during each class. 
I would like to thank parents and grandparents of class 4-6 for their cooperation and help 
during this past six months. 
 

 Basia Magolan 



Polish Song and Dance Ensemble  Syrenka 

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Teresa:  0414 605 110  

 

Our treasurer Mrs. Hania Beshai will be accepting school fee payments, each Saturday between 8.50 and 9.30 as well as 

between 12.00 and 12.30. The term fees are as follows: $100 for the first child, $100 for the second child. Term fees for 

third and consecutive children are not required . If you prefer paying via direct deposit our bank details are as follows: 

BSB 062-340   Account Number: 1064 1428 
If you choose the electronic form of payment we kindly ask you email the treasurer and inform her of your payment so 

she can verify. In the subject line of the email please mark and in the email please provide the name of 

the child, the term you are paying for, the amount paid and reference used in your payment.   

 

We WELCOME all youth to our scouting association. Using our principles of  the 
Scouting movement via camping, hiking and bushcraft we aim to develop in the 
youth physical, intellectual and moral strength, values embodying good 
citizenship, love of the environment, initiative, self reliance and organisational 
skills and knowlege of the polish culture, history and language.                                                             

For more information:      0425275541 (Druhna Danusia)                    
     0433051481 (Druh Janusz)          
Website: http://www.zhp.org.au/ 

• 10:15—Holy Trinity Catholic Church;                  

57 Guernsay Ave, Minto NSW 2566 

• 18:30—All Saints Catholic Church 

George St. Liverpool NSW 2170 

• 11:30—Sacred Heart Catholic Church                           

13 Park Rd. Cabramatta NSW 2166  

Polish Song and Dance Ensemble    

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Marzena: 0433 779 941 

 

Polish Song and Dance Ensemble  Podhale 

 

 

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Daniel: 0418 996 671   Ania:  0422 409 908  

Polish Song and Dance Ensemble  Kujawy  

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Jola: 0400 689 379 

Ela: 0438 458 715 

http://www.zhp.org.au/



